

# NUUSLETTER

The Newsletter of Holston Valley Unitarian Universalist Church always available online at www.hvuuc.org

The mission of Holston Valley Unitarian Universalist Church is to promote spiritual growth, religious freedom, and ethical action.

January 2019

PO Box 8383 Johnson City, Tennessee 37615 (423) 477-7661

### Headlines ....

- Women's Group Friday January 4
- Casual Game Group Jan 12 at 6PM
- Social Justice Call to Action Meeting January 13th at 12PM
- Potluck Lunch January 13
- bUUk Club January 15 at 10AM
- Complicated Game Night January 26
- Kitchen of Hope Monday, January 28
- Wednesday Night Supper January 30

Up to date church info is always available at <a href="https://www.hvuuc.org">www.hvuuc.org</a>

# Outdoor Fellowship Room Information and Survey

The Building Committee has put together an informational packet for the board and congregation that details the proposed new outdoor space and costs for construction. You are requested to read over this information and take the survey.

Outdoor Fellowship Room Information and Survey

# Church Secretary on Vacation Jan 4–20

During this time, if you need assistance please use the following contacts:

Rev. Briere <u>minister@hvuuc.org</u> Tiffany Sapp intern@hvuuc.org

Auction questions: <a href="mailto:auction@hvuuc.org">auction@hvuuc.org</a>

To have an event or news item posted to the website:https://hvuuc.org/submissions/

### **Upcoming Sunday Worship Services**

**January 6** Paper & Stone, Rev. Jeff Briere
A ritual of letting go and a ritual of development. Let It
Go and Bring It On!

**January 13** *Wright or Wrong*, Rev. Briere & Tiffany Sapp Steven Wright gives us a lot to think about and makes us laugh. This service does both, too.

January 20 Martin: Man, Myth, and Message, Tiffany Sapp It's been 55 years since Martin Luther King Jr. gave his "I Have a Dream" speech. How has the man and his message become mythologized, and what do we need to reclaim for today?

January 27 Social Justice Sunday, David Radcliff The social justice committee is excited to welcome David Radcliff back to the pulpit. David is director of the nonprofit New Community project. Based in Blue Ridge, VA, he travels widely around the U.S. doing presentations in schools, congregations, youth events, community settings, and regional and national gatherings. His areas of emphasis are living responsibly with the earth, living respectfully and justly with our neighbors, and generally confronting the culture of consumption for our own spiritual health and for the good of the planet, its people and coming generations.

# Stewardship Kickoff Square Dance with Live Bluegrass Band Sunday, February 17

Our annual pledge drive will begin next month, and your participation is requested and very much appreciated. Sunday, February 17th will be the big day for the stewardship campaign. We will have a short presentation on the budget and pledge process directly after the service followed by a luncheon of soup beans and cornbread, a live bluegrass band and a square dance caller! This will be fun for all ages. Please put this on your calendar and plan to attend.

Questions contact stewardship@hvuuc.org

### Doing "Something" Every Day

I'm a fan of spiritual practices. I've found that engaging in something that nourishes my inner-self every day can often be the difference between a good day and a bad day for me. But for years I had this overly idealized notion of what this involved, and would often turn it into a big production rather than a simple thing to give me the energy and serenity to do my best in a day. For many of us, this sort of "big deal" mindset can keep us from ever getting started.

And so I began to look at it differently. Instead of creating these lofty goals of meditating or journaling, I decided that every day I would do *something*, no matter how small.

My most common practice nowadays is to light a candle and just take a few deep breaths. It takes about a minute, and it's better than nothing. Actually it's much better than nothing. Somehow this simple acts reminds me of my own inner light.

But sometimes it's a walk, sometimes it's reading a few pages of an ancient text, sometimes it's painting, and sometimes I actually do sit still and meditate for a while. And I've come to discover that the specific thing I do is less important than the fact that I do something every day. For just a moment, I remind myself that I am a tiny, beloved part of a large Universe, and that we are all connected in ways that we can't always understand. The list of what you can do is endless, and you probably already know many of the things that work for you.

As we move into a new year and many people are making resolutions, maybe you can notice what you are already doing to nourish your spirit, and try to do something for yourself every day, even for just a moment.

Tiffany Sapp, Intern Minister <a href="mailto:intern@hvuuc.org">intern@hvuuc.org</a>

# Hogwarts School of Magic and Fun Is Returning July 15-19th!

We had such a magical week together this past July, and we hope to see many returning witches and wizards. We have so many magical moments planned!

You can sign up at: https://hvuuc.org/2019-hogwarts-school-of-magic-fun/



# **Social Justice Call to Action Meeting**

Sunday January 13th immediately after the service in the sanctuary a vote of those present will take place regarding Holston Valley Unitarian Universalist's official support of the annual Women's March. According to Article XIII of our policies a vote of 3/4ths' majority of those present at said meeting is necessary for our church to give a public statement of support and for members to officially represent HVUUC at the event.

For more information about the vote or event speak with President Spencer Conco (president@hvuuc.org). This year's Women's March will take place locally at Founder's Park in Johnson City on January 19th at 12PM.

### **Spring Covenant Groups**

Covenant groups are a great way to get to know people on a deeper level than is possible during coffee hour. For more info, visit <a href="https://hvuuc.org/covenant-groups-faq/">https://hvuuc.org/covenant-groups-faq/</a>. Here are the upcoming groups.

### Free Range Small Group

This small group has been designed for people who have never participated in a small group here at HVUUC. What does Free Range mean? It means I have no theme that is consistent between sessions. Curiosity, Shame, Joy, Fear and Fun will be some of the themes we will discuss and share our stories. Small Groups are not Adult Religious Education classes, this is a discussion group where your story matters and your point of view matters. This is also a great way to meet other congregants on a more personal basis.

Location: Ralph Waldo Emerson Room, Religious Education building

Date and Time: Second and fourth Wednesdays from 7-9pm, beginning January 23 through May 22

Facilitator: Greg Kramer freerangecg@hvuuc.org

### The Spectra of Sex and Gender

At the moment we are born (or even before), on the basis of a single criterion, each of us is labeled either male or female. This label has tremendous repercussions for the rest of our lives—how we are treated, how we are supposed to dress and behave, what we're interested in, and whom we're expected to love. In this group we will pull back the curtain and explore the reality of gender and sexuality, dazzling variations that go beyond the rigid labels we've been stuck with.

Location: Ralph Waldo Emerson Room, Religious Education building

Date and Time: First and third Tuesdays from 7-9pm, beginning February 5 through April 16

Facilitators: Wendy Hearl and Tish Kashdan <a href="mailto:spectracg@hvuuc.org">spectracg@hvuuc.org</a>

### "PPP" Pheelings and Phun through Photography

We'll decide on a theme before each meeting. Examples: "My sacred place", "happiness", "its complicated". Everyone will bring to the meeting a digital image they have captured that speaks to the theme and we'll share our reflections that arise from everyone's images. Don't worry – its not an art contest. The covenant group emphasis on sharing our experiences is the important thing here.

Location: Ralph Waldo Emerson Room, Religious Education building Date and Time: First and third Thursdays from 7-9pm, beginning January 3 Facilitators: Dave Calvert and Tom Burns <a href="mailto:photographycg@hvuuc.org">photographycg@hvuuc.org</a>

# Our Whole Lives Sexuality Training for 4th - 6th grade

For the first time we will have a classroom for the parents and guardians of youth in OWL to have the opportunity to take the same curriculum in a separate space. Our hope is that this will encourage conversations and open communication to continue to happen at home.

Class will be from 9:30-10:45AM on Sunday mornings.

You can register on our website by clicking here OWL 4-6 Grade

#### Schedule is as follows:

1/13/19 - Parent and Guardian Orientation 1:00-3:00

1/27/19 - Week 1 Sexuality and Values

2/3/19 - Week 2 Images in Pop Culture

2/10/19 - Week 3 Body Image

2/17/19 - Week 4 Changes of Puberty

2/24/19 - Week 5 Gender

3/3/19 - Week 6 Feelings and Attractions

3/10/19 - Week 7 Reproduction and Staying Healthy

3/17/19 - Week 8 Decisions and Actions

3/24/19 - Off

3/31/19 - Week 9 Consent and Peer Pressure

4/7/19 - Week 10 Healthy Relationships and Celebration!

If you are not familiar with the OWL Curriculum, you can read more about it here <a href="https://www.uua.org/re/owl">https://www.uua.org/re/owl</a>



Pre K-1st grade class will not be impacted.

2nd-4th grade class will be held as normal, minus the children participating in O.W.L.

**Junior/Senior Youth** class WILL NOT BE HELD! If you have a child who comes to the Junior/Senior Youth class they are encouraged to participate in O.W.L if age-appropriate. If they are not within the age limits they can assist in one of the other R.E. classes. This would be a wonderful opportunity to be a role model for the younger children in our congregation!

**Adult R.E. 2** will be transformed into the guardian parallel class. For the first time, guardians who have children in the O.W.L class have the opportunity to participate in the same curriculum. Our hope is that this will foster open and trusting communication at home!

To learn more about O.W.L, or to register for classes, please follow this link: https://hvuuc.org/our-whole-lives-owl-4th-6th-grade/

Contact Sarah White with any questions dre@hvuuc.org



December 2018 New Orleans, LA

Dear Holston Valley Unitarian Universalists,

I hope this is a Merry Christmas and that the Holy days of this season are filled with deep significance for you. Rev. Briere has told me of the death of Virgil Stevens just recently which is surely a source of grief for many including your former minister. He was a very good man and cared deeply about the church. Michael Jones is grieved, and others have passed away, babies born, and the little ones I left are now practically unrecognizable they've grown so. No doubt there are things I don't know about in your hearts as we close 2018, but I do know you have had much snow, an earthquake, folks fleeing floods and hurricanes. Yes, I do some reading on Facebook and a little posting nowadays to keep up with family and friends.

I'm well and that's a very good thing. I've done some pulpit supply in Louisiana and enjoy it, and I remain active in Community Church Unitarian Universalist. I'm on the membership team and facilitate the worship ministry, chaired by the minister. The congregation unanimously called our minister last Sunday, Rev. Darcy Roark, who's been with us for two years. She's terrific, and she welcomes my bits of ministry, which means a lot to me. I wish I'd dared seminary earlier in life, so I could have served more years as parish minister. I do love working with people I love, but now I admit, I am glad not to have the responsibility and stress. You were and are what I call a "good congregation"— grounded in integrity, experienced in organizational workings and intentionally justice minded and compassionate. It is difficult to leave people you love in ministry but there comes a time when it is necessary.

I dearly love granddaughters Chloe who is 1 and Lillian, or "Lilly" until she can pronounce her full name, who is a couple of months shy of 3 years. I keep Lillian two days a week and Chloe two other days and some sitting at night. And we do some things together as a family often dinner. Our intergenerational living continues to work well, benefiting me, the girls and Joel and Lorey, who are able to work from home. My downstairs apartment is crowded with toys, a rocking Clifford the Red Dog, toddler chairs, rubber duckies, balls, and puzzles on top of all the books and art stuff I have...you get the picture.

Last June we went as a family to rural Ireland near Dublin, also to The Hague and Amsterdam. I didn't and do not advise international flying with such young children--Chloe was 7 months and did a lot of sleeping and rolling with events; Lillian at 2 years, did not. However, they were their parent's to deal with for the most on the flights; I helped care for them when Joel and Lorey had events to attend, which was all fine. My favorite day, we all drove into the beautiful green Irish countryside to Newgrange and to The Hills of Tara, said to be two of the more spiritual places or "thin places" in Ireland. We entered Newgrange in the dark to watch an LED replication of the light streaming through a clerestory window piercing the darkness in center of the inner chamber as it does naturally on the winter solstice. Both Newgrange and Tara are said to be older than Stonehenge but less researched. There were many mounds and Dolmans (large upright stones) at Tara. It was the day of Midsummer's Night and a wooden effigy of some animal was in place to be burned in a bonfire later and lots of joyous people making music and gathering to celebrate as night drew near, though we had babies to get home. I will say that we felt very refreshed at Tara. I wouldn't argue that it wasn't the glorious weather and fresh air which made us giddy-- I even felt moved to roll down one of the mounds though I got to going much faster than I planned! And, "just saying" as Sam Jones would say, I did have a powerful dream that evening.

We stayed in the older part of The Hague with lovely sidewalk cafés and within walking distance of two art museums. But then there was the trip home. After we landed in New Orleans, Lorey actually said, maybe we could plan to go to Italy next summer! I'd go; they pay much of my way.

I must mention my other 6 grandchildren whom I also adore and don't get to see as much as I wish. Last fall I joined Adam's family from Chicago on an Amtrak trip through snowy mountains to Seattle. That was fun with much time for visiting, although I wouldn't travel the "tracks" again without Dramamine.

You know it all now, so until next year's letter, I bid you farewell. May the year 2019, be a good one for each of you and for the church as it fulfills its mission in NE TN.

Warmly, Jacqueline

# Fellowship

### Women's Group Jan 4

All who identify as women are invited to join the Women's Group Friday, January 4 at 6:30PM at Tish K. home in Kingsport.

We will be playing the White Elephant (aka Dirty Santa) game. If you want to participate, bring a wrapped non-new gift.

Per usual, please bring a drink or snack to share. The main purpose of this gathering is for community.

Questions? womensgroup@hvuuc.org

### Potluck Lunch Jan 13

Bring a dish to share and join us the second Sunday of every month after the service for a potluck lunch.

### Fiber Fellowship

Do you quilt? Embroider? Crochet? Knit? Felt? Whatever your passion we want to share it with you. Bring your tools and a project if you'd like or contribute your time to a service project at the gathering. 1st and 3rd Fridays from 9AM-noon. Tea and snack around 10:30--see you there! fiberfun@hvuuc.org

# Wednesday Night Supper January 30

### **BuuK Club**

New members are always welcome to join us! We meet the 3rd Tuesday of the month from 10AM-12PM in the Religious Education building at church. Email for details buukclub@hvuuc.org

### **Families Group**

This is a social group for parents, grandparents or guardians who attend or are friends of Holston Valley Unitarian Universalist Church and have children and grandchildren from birth through school age. The goal of our group is to create a supportive community for ourselves and our children and grandchildren within our faith community. For more information contact families@hvuuc.org or find us on Facebook

### **Yuuth Group**

The HVUUC Yuuth Gruup welcomes all youth ages 12 -graduating senior for world-class fun, service, and fellowship. We meet once a month August through April. Email <a href="mailto:youthgroup@hvuuc.org">youthgroup@hvuuc.org</a> to get in touch!

### **Casual Game Night**

2nd Saturdays from 6:00-9:30PM

Last regularly-scheduled game night of 2018! This is a game night for everybody. We play a range of modern board and card games, from simple to not-assimple. It's all for fun, no experience required. All ages are welcome. We have a playroom and kidfriendly board games.

Bring yourself and optionally any cohorts, games, snacks, or drinks. Sharing is encouraged.

Come whenever you want, leave whenever you want. If you arrive late you may have to hang out and observe while in-progress games wrap up.

Email gamegroup@hvuuc.org with questions.

# It's Complicated Game Night 4th Saturdays from 6:00-9:30PM

An adults-only board game night at the church where the games don't HAVE to be complicated, but it's okay if they are. No experience required.

- Timing: starts at 6pm... bring food/snacks for yourself or to share
- Location: we'll be in the REZ
- Viability: need to have at least a few definite Yes responses on the Facebook group by the morning of the event or will cancel (no hard feelings)

No experience with complicated games is okay! They can seem overwhelming during rules explanations but they usually start to make sense after muddling through a few rounds.

Please make sure to arrive promptly so you can get to playing right away and not have to wait for a game to finish. These games often take over an hour to play.

Questions? Email gamegroup@hvuuc.org

# Life Span

### What's Happening in the RE Zone?

All children need to be registered for Religious Education. Registrations this year are via the form on our website Religious Education Form

#### Pre K - 1st Grade

Joseph Priestley Room - This class is located on the first floor of the Religious Education building.

### Learning and Fun through Stories

The PreK-1st graders focus is on Stories that have passed through the generations from World Religions, other Cultures and Nature...all with lessons to learn.

We invite children 4 years old and fully potty trained, through 1st grade to join us in our Pre K -1st class.

#### 2nd - 4th Grade

David Thoreau Room - This class is located on the first floor of the Religious Education building.

#### Change and Transformations

The 2nd—4th graders will be looking at Change and Transformations together this year. We will watch our own changes as we grow this year; those in a special tree and nature nearby and on earth; the big movements of our planet and galaxy, and changes that we can make as we work for social justice. Each lesson will be connected to one of our U.U. principles and it will include a story from children's literature, as well as activities and experiences. (We will be outdoors fairly frequently, so please be sure that your child has sturdy shoes, and winter warm clothing later this year.)

#### 5th - 12th Grade

This class will be on hiatus until the middle of April when the OWL class is over. If you have a child who comes to the Junior/Senior Youth class, they are encouraged to participate in O.W.L if age-appropriate. If they are not within the age limits they can assist in one of the other R.E. classes. This would be a wonderful opportunity to be a role model for the younger children in our congregation!

If you have any questions about the Religious Education program, contact Sarah White at DRE@hvuuc.org

# Adult Religious Education 1

Adult RE 1 meets on Sunday mornings at 9:30AM in the Meditation Hall of the Religious Education building. The class will be listening to lectures about Climate Change for the next few weeks.

The class has begun a series of lectures from the Great Courses on Energy.

Adult RE 1 usually meets even when other RE classes are cancelled. If in doubt please email Betty Berry for confirmation at AdultRE1@hvuuc.org

# Adult Religious Education 2

Adult RE 2 meets in the Susan B. Anthony room in the RE Building at 9:30AM Sunday mornings.

Adult RE 2 will be transformed into the guardian parallel class for the 4th-6th grade OWL class. For the first time, guardians who have children in the O.W.L class have the opportunity to participate in the same curriculum. Our hope is that this will foster open and trusting communication at home!

Adult RE 2 is a fragrance-free class, please be respectful of those that are sensitive to fragrances.

AdultRE2@hvuuc.org

### **Did You Know?**

You can volunteer to sing, dance, play an instrument or assist in a religious education class at church. Do you like cooking, cleaning, gardening, helping at a food pantry? If you have a special talent that you'd like to share or just want to be a helping hand,

contact: volunteer@hvuuc.org

### Social Justice

# Kingsport Kitchen of Hope Monday, January 28 & February 4

In the basement of the Full Gospel Mission on Sevier St in Kingsport, is a tiny kitchen staffed entirely by volunteers that feeds dinner 6 days a week to 100-130 people. Diners have ranged from infant to 88. For many of them, it's their only meal of the day. The church serves dinner at the Kitchen of Hope the first Monday of each month. How can you help? Glad you asked.

The menu changes monthly. Volunteers are needed to help cook, serve and clean up.

Set up/cooking: 1:00-3:30

Servers: 3:00-5:00 Cleaners: 4:45-6:00

The kitchen is quite small, so if you want to help, please contact the coordinator so we don't end up with too many cooks in the kitchen!

You can also help by donating food or money for food. Or if you'd like to bake cookies, cupcakes, or other desserts ahead of time (note: we cook for 150, so if it's too much, you could always split this with another baker)

Like to plan ahead? We do this the first Monday of every month, so pencil us in with a big red pen! Please contact Kim if you can help this month <a href="mailto:kitchenofhope@hvuuc.org">kitchenofhope@hvuuc.org</a>.

## **Family Promise Network**

One part of our church's Social Action is to participate with Family Promise Network, both in Johnson City (Hopwood UMC) and Kingsport (St. Luke UMC). The program's purpose is to help homeless families achieve and sustain independence. One night per quarter we provide a meal and overnight presence to the FPN guests of the host churches. Our meals are simple and overnight duty consists of sleeping in your private room and assisting with breakfast the next morning.

When the next request for volunteers goes out, please consider helping with this important and much appreciated part of our church's outreach.

familypromiseKPT@hvuuc.org familypromiseJC@hvuuc.org

### **January Food Donations**

Bring your donations of **Potatoes** (canned or fresh, potato flakes, potato soup) for this month's Hunger in Our Neighborhood collection. You can also now donate pet food. Donations will be shared between the Jonesborough Food Bank, Hunger First in Kingsport, and our own food pantry. Remember, the themes are for fun....not rules!

# In Our Community

# Appalachian Dharma and Meditation Center

**Holston Valley Sangha** (Wednesday morning session that used to meet at UU Church) will now be meeting at ADMC in Johnson City. www.dharma4et.org

### Yoga

If you would like to try Yoga to help improve your core strength, balance, and ability to relax, please join a small group that meets in the Meditation Room in the RE building on Tuesday evenings from 5:15 to 6:30pm. Your first class is free of charge – I feel it's important that you get a chance to try it before you invest in a series of classes. The class is a mixture of breathing techniques and yoga poses that flow from one into another. You do not need to be trained in yoga or have attended the last session to attend this series of classes.

Go to www.YogaWithTish for more information.



### Fiscal Flash

### Amazon Smile

As part of their Amazon Smile program, Amazon will donate 0.5% of every purchase to HVUUC. Two simple steps: First add HVUUC as your preferred charity on your Amazon account (go to Amazon Smile and search Holston or just use this link https://smile.amazon.com/ch/62-1076195). Second, whenever you make a purchase be sure to enter through the "smile.amazon.com" address. It's free money and definitely worth a couple of clicks.

# **Get Your Grocery Store Shopping Cards!**

The church sells prepaid shopping cards, in various denominations, in the Fellowship Hall after the service.

When you buy a card for \$100 from Food City or Ingles, this buys you \$100 worth of goods at that store, and the church makes 7%, which last year was about \$6000.

Register your Kroger customer card online, having our church as benefactor and we make about 5% every time you shop.

Just think of the results; if you just started to buy cards and you bought \$100 today, and then bought this amount every week for a year you would provide \$336 each year for the budget. We can all make a big difference if we unite behind this small effort!

## Make Sure Your Kroger 5% Goes to the Church

People who shop at Kroger's need to register to have 5% of what they spend go to the church. This needs to be completed online. Our organization number is 83282.

# Membership Corner

### Website Member Log In

There is some information on the website that you need to log in to see. Scroll to bottom of the home page and click on "Members Area". The password is the same one that you used on the old website. If you need that password, email office@hvuuc.org.

Once you log in, you can see a recent member directory, get a reimbursement form, see our tax exempt certificate, the board policies and procedures, and board meeting minutes.

## **Caring Team**

 $\Rightarrow$ 

☆

 $\overset{\wedge}{\sim}$ 

The Caring Team coordinators for January are Deanna Richardson and Lynn Scarborough. They can be reached at caring@hvuuc.org or 423-477-7661 (Press 1).

Thank You to our December coordinators Phyllis Holmes and Freda Love.

### \*\*\*\*\* **January Birthdays**

★ 1/8 Willa D., 1/9 Ann L., 1/10 Doug C., 1/13 Ellen B., 1/17 Bridger J., 1/20 Tori S., 1/21 Jonathan D., 1/23 Janice K., 1/26 Charles S., 1/27 Dave C.

> If you would like your birthday included, send it to office@hvuuc.org

\*\*\*\*\*

\*

### 2018-2019 Board of Trustees

President: Spencer Conco <a href="mailto:president@hvuuc.org">president@hvuuc.org</a>
Vice President: Larry Livengood <a href="mailto:vp@hvuuc.org">vp@hvuuc.org</a>
Past President: David Kashdan <a href="mailto:pastpresident@hvuuc.org">pastpresident@hvuuc.org</a>

Treasurer: Brad Helmer treasurer@hvuuc.org

Stewardship Trustee: George Cross stewardshiptrustee@hvuuc.org

Programs Trustee: Amy Kinley <a href="mailto:programs@hvuuc.org">programs@hvuuc.org</a>
Facilities Trustee: Bryan Kleske <a href="mailto:facilities@hvuuc.org">facilities@hvuuc.org</a>
Secretary/Historian: Tom Burns <a href="mailto:boardsecretary@hvuuc.org">boardsecretary@hvuuc.org</a>
Membership Trustee: Peggy Perez <a href="mailto:membership@hvuuc.org">membership@hvuuc.org</a>

#### Minister

Rev. Jeff Briere: 477-7661 (office) minister@hvuuc.org

#### **Intern Minister**

Tiffany Sapp intern@hvuuc.org

### **Director of Religious Education**

Sarah White <a href="mailto:DRE@hvuuc.org">DRE@hvuuc.org</a>

### **Music Program Director**

Michael Luchtan musicprogram@hvuuc.org

#### **Choral Director**

Kate Briere choir@hvuuc.org

#### **Church Secretary's Office Hours**

9:00am-3:00pm, Tuesday & Thursday office@hvuuc.org

Submissions for each month's newsletter are due by the last day of month to <a href="mailto:newsletter@hvuuc.org">newsletter@hvuuc.org</a>.

Up to date information can always be found at <a href="https://www.hvuuc.org">www.hvuuc.org</a>

# Holston Valley Unitarian Universalist Church Calendar

# January 2019

January 2019										
Sun	Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat				
9:30 am - 10:45 am Adult RE 1 (R6).  9:30 am - 10:30 am No RE due to Pancakes and Jam  12 pm - 1 pm Fellowship Hour  10:30 pm - 12 am  Pancakes and Jam!	31	January 1 New Year's Day	2	7 pm - 9 pm Tri-Cities Metaphysical Group (FI). 7 pm - 9 pm Photography Covenant Group (R2).	9 am - 12 pm Fiber Fellowship (F1, F2). 6:30 pm - 9 pm Women's Group	5				
6	7	8	9	10	11	12				
9:30 am - 10:45 am Children's R.E. 9:30 am - 10:45 am Adult RE 1 (R6). 9:30 am - 10:45 am Adult RE 2 (R2). 11 am - 12 pm Worship Service 12 pm - 1 pm Fellowship Hour 12:30 pm - 1:30 pm Social Justice Meeting (MR).			7 pm - 9 pm RSC (R4)	7 pm - 9 pm Tri-Cities Metaphysical Group (FI)	6 pm - 8 pm Girl Scouts (REZ) 7 pm - 9 pm Auction Event (S, K, F1, F2)	6 pm - 9:30 pm Casual Game Night				
9:30 am - 10:45 am Children's R.E. 9:30 am - 10:45 am Adult RE 1 (R6) 9:30 am - 10:45 am Families Roundtable Group (R2). 11 am - 12 pm Worship Service 12 pm Potluck Lunch 12 pm - 12:30 pm Social Justice	14	15  10 am - 12 pm bUUk Club (R1)	7 pm - 9 pm Board of Trustees Meeting (R4)	7.pm - 9.pm Tri-Cities Metaphysical Group (F1).  7.pm - 9.pm Photography Covenant Group (R2).	9 am - 12 pm Fiber Fellowship (F1, F2)	19				

Call to Action Meeting  1 pm - 3 pm OWL Parent Meeting (R5, R6)						
9:30 am - 10:45 am Children's R.E.  9:30 am - 10:45 am Adult RE 1 (R6)  9:30 am - 10:45 am Adult RE 2 (R2)  11 am - 12 pm Worship Service  12 pm - 1 pm Fellowship Hour  12:15 pm - 1:15 pm Membership Meeting (R2)	Aartin Luther King Jr. Day	7 pm - 9 pm Covenant Group Facilitators (R2).	7 pm - 9 pm Free Range Covenant Group (R2)	7 pm - 9 pm Tri-Cities Metaphysical Group (FI).	25 6 pm - 8 pm Girl Scouts (REZ),	26
9:30 am - 10:45 am Children's R.E. 9:30 am - 10:45 am Adult RE 1 (R6). 9:30 am - 10:40 am OWL 4-6 Grade (R2, R3, R4, R5). 11 am - 12 pm Worship Service 12 pm - 1 pm Fellowship Hour	28 12 pm - 5 pm Kitchen of Hope	29	30 6:30 pm - 7:30 pm Wednesday Night Supper	31  7 pm - 9 pm Tri-Cities Metaphysical Group (FI).	1 9 am - 12 pm Fiber Fellowship (F1, F2) 6:30 pm - 9 pm Women's Group	2 Groundhog Day

MEETING ROOMS: (S) Sanctuary, (MR) Music Room, (MO) Minister's Office, (F1) Fellowship Hall-near kitchen, (F2) Fellowship Hall-near patio, (K) Kitchen, (R1) REZ Susan B. Anthony room, (R2) REZ Ralph Waldo Emerson room, (R3) REZ Joseph Priestley room, (R4) REZ Henry David Thoreau room, (R5) REZ James Reeb room, (R6) REZ Meditation Hall (B) Basement PROJECTOR: (P) Projector Reserved Holston Valley Unitarian Universalist Church